Agenda Item C.3c.4
Board of Directors
February 13, 2008
MINUTES OF THE 

ACCEL CLAIMS COMMITTEE MEETING

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 27, 2007 at 10:00 AM
TELECONFERENCE
MEMBERS PRESENT

Ralph Korn, City of Bakersfield

Mary Akin, City of Modesto

Sherrell Freeman, City of Monterey

Charlotte Dunn, City of Visalia

MEMBERS ABSENT
None

GUESTS AND CONSULTANTS
Conor Boughey, Alliant Insurance Services

Mike Simmons, Alliant Insurance Services

Ted Piorkowski, Chandler Asset Management
A.
CALL TO ORDER

Treasurer Sherrell Freeman called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM.
B. FINANCE COMMITTEE

B1.
Approval of Minutes – October 15, 2007 Finance Committee Meeting

A motion was made to approve the minutes.

MOTION:
Ralph Korn
SECOND:  Charlotte Dunn
MOTION CARRIED
B2.
Report of Estimated Short Term Investments
Mike Simmons explained that this report is a “best guess” for cash payments during a certain period of time. The Program Administrators ask Keyan Aghili of Carl Warren & Co. to make his best estimate of claims payments during specified periods of time. This report is provided quarterly to estimate the cash needs of the coming periods noted in the report.
Mike Simmons pointed out that ACCEL has 70% of its investments in Long Term Assets and 30% in Short Term Assets. These numbers are in excess of the predicted cash needs in the short run. Mike Simmons asks Ted Piorkowski of Chandler Asset Management to explain why we should transfer money from our Short Term Accounts to Long Term. Mike further explained that until recently, we have been earning a better rate of return on our Short Term Investments than our Long Term and in addition to this advantage; we can also readily access this money. 

Ted Piorkowski responded to Mike by stating that it is imposable to predict how the market is going to perform. He further noted that in the long run, Long Term Assets will outperform Short Term Assets. Ted walked through the rates of return that ACCEL has received in the last several months, to this he adds that what was once an inverted yield curve, has since corrected itself. This means that Long Term Assets are once again outperforming Short Term. 

Mike Simmons recommended to the Committee that they consider moving to an 80/20 ratio of long term to short term investments. As a first step, the Committee should consider moving $1,000,000 from LAIF or Chandler Short Term to Chandler Long Term. Ralph Korn asked why we should move this money now, why not wait. Ted Piorkowski responded by saying it’s impossible to predict when a good time to move the money would be, but overall if you commit to your long range goals, your Long Range portfolio will outperform your Short Term portfolio
A motion was made to move $1,000,000 from LAIF to Chandler Long Term Investments.

MOTION:
Mary Akin
SECOND:  Charlotte Dunn
MOTION CARRIED
B3.
EIER Conversion from Corel Quattro Pro to Excel
Sherrell Freeman asked the Committee if we had already approved this in a prior meeting. Mike Simmons replied by stating that we did approve moving the EIER to a database, however we discovered that we first need to move it to Excel and because of this, we are now proposing a two step approach. Mike explained that if we move this document to Excel, that Conor and Mike could then work on the document to try to refine it, and try to capture the pertinent information prior to transitioning it to a database. 

Mary Akin asked why we couldn’t close more years because this seems like it would simplify the process. Mike Simmons responded by stating that all claims excess of $25,000 have to be closed. This means that we will need to run the retro at least one more time to evaluate which years could be closed. 

A motion was made to approve converting the EIER to Excel, and to expend up to $1,200. 
MOTION:
Mary Akin
SECOND:  Charlotte Dunn
MOTION CARRIED
C.
PUBLIC COMMENTS
None

D.
ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 10:45 AM.

MOTION:
Ralph Korn
SECOND:  Mary Akin
MOTION CARRIED
